

         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:

Moorland House

Blakelaw 

Newcastle upon Tyne 

NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
      E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 12th October 2023 
TIME:   6.30 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Deborah Wears(DW), Ann Keenan(AK) and Debbie Playford(DP)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Maureen Kelly – Resident 

Kathy Smith – Resident

71/23. Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received Violet Rook and the Police.  It was noted that unusually the community council had not had any correspondence from Newcastle Blakelaw Ward Councillors.
72/23. Declaration of Interests

· John Wears – Director of Learning for All
· Debbie Playford – Chair of Blakelaw Flats TARA
73/23. Grant Applications 

The Chair advised the Council that there were no grant application to consider at this meeting however he advised that at the meeting on the 21st September 2023 a grant application had been considered from Blakelaw Juniors Football Club to part fund equipment following the transfer of the use and maintenance of the Blakelaw fields to the football club for an initial 12 months from Leisure United.  The football club had entered in to an SLA with Leisure United to use and maintain the area, they had also received a substantial grant from the Football Foundation which would help pay for grounds maintenance equipment and further goal posts but this only covered 75% of the cost.
The had council agreed to fund the full amount requested ie £1282.38 however is was noted that the council would not always be able to give over and above the maximum limit that they had set given the growing costs of other projects.
In response to a question, the clerk confirmed that once this grant funding was paid there would be £5176.12 remaining within the grant funding budget.
74/23.
Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 
The minutes of the meetings held on the 13th July 2023 and 21st September 2023 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.  The Chair confirmed that most items would be covered as updates throughout the meeting.

The Chair confirmed all of the actions from the meeting of the 21st September had been carried out.

JG provided an update in relation to the overgrown brushes in the area and stated that whilst some had been cut back due to the change in season overgrown bushes were now dying back.

75/23.
Police Update  

The Police were not in attendance.
Councillors updated the meeting with various incidents that had been taking place in the area:-

· A child had nearly been knocked over on Southmead Avenue – although they had not attended nor provided a call back

· The Chair provided an update in relation to reported drug dealing in the area

· The parking at Hilton Primary was worse than ever with a number of near misses occurring – DW had emailed the Head Teacher 
· There had been an incident regarding the removal of tenants who lived above the Legion Club – Police and Ward Councillors were aware 

· Motorbikes continued to cause concern across the area 

DP advised the council that a new initiative had been introduced in the area called EPIC – there didn’t appear to have been any resident consultation although it appeared that EPIC had been supporting local community safety support officers.  The council noted that it was disappointing not to have been informed about this initiative.  The clerk suggested that Darren Maudlin, the Community Safety Officer for the area be contacted who would hopefully provide further information.
76/23.
Community Councillor Update  
DW confirmed that 15 market traders had secured a place for this years Christmas fair and market.
There was a general discussion around the work of the community council, most of which was on the agenda for a more in depth discussion.
77/23. Blakelaw Ward Councillors Update   

Ward councillors were not in attendance 

78/23.
Sub Groups Update 
Community Engagement/Environmental Group

The Chair confirmed that the council had met and discussed in detail the future plans for the Tuesday Trailblazers, York trip and the Christmas fair and market.

Arrangements were well underway for all events but it was important that we had enough volunteers for each event.

The Chair requested that the Tuesday Trailblazer schedule was reviewed regularly and kept up to date.

The Chair confirmed that he would be looking to produce a newsletter for distribution around the end of October beginning of November, he requested articles for the newsletter should be sent to him as soon as possible. 

The Chair provided an update in relation to the youth work over the summer and confirmed that as the grant had not been used in full it was likely that it would need to be returned to the PCC.  

Staffing Group

The Chair confirmed the Staffing Group had met and should any councillor wish to have an update they were to contact him directly.
79/23. Financial Matters 

The clerk took the council through the financial statement and explained that whilst the figures looked high this statement covered a 4 month period.

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 14th July 2023 – 12th October 2023

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £39,853.68







Total

  
£40,353.68

Less: Payments;

Helen Richardson (Salary August 2023)



£1001.38

HMRC (August 2023)





£359.21

Helen Richardson (Salary September 2023)


£1001.18

HMRC (September 2023)





£359.41

Pre-Paid Tech






£417.05

Earth Doctors (Big River Bakery)




£90.00

Zurich Municipal 






£432.52

English Martyrs Church 





£416.00

Judith McLellen (The Bread Machine)



£80.00

Pre-Pai Tech 






£500.00

Earth Doctors (Big River Bakery)




£68.10

Judith Russell (Summer Fun Day)



£141.26

Karine Wake (Summer Fun Day)




£100.00

Pre-Paid Tech 






£328.73

Judith McLellen (The Bread Machine)



£65.00

Keith’s Coaches (York Trip)




£1556.00

Blakelaw Juniors Football Club (Grant Funding)

£1282.38

English Martyrs Church 





£320.00

Earth Doctors (Big River Bakery)




£90.00

Pre-Paid Tech






£1000.00

HMRC (October 2023)





£359.21

Helen Richardson (Salary October 2023)


£1001.38









Total
£10,968.81

Income 

Bus Trip (Scarborough)





£129.00 

Helen Richardson (Summer Fun Day)



£575.23

Interest 







£108.12

Bus Trip (York)






£63.00









Total
£875.35

Closing balance as at 12 October 2023 (account 2)

£29,760.22

Closing balance as at 12 October 2023 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation: Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.

At the request of the council, the clerk had been reviewing the current budget position of current projects and spend.  It was noted that some projects were significantly under spent whilst others due to their success had become overspent.
The Tuesday Trailblazers was one project where overspend had occurred.  Grant funding had been applied for throughout the year and the group were currently in the process of convening a “friends of” group that would mean they would become independent of the community council and further grant funding opportunities would be opened up to them that currently aren’t available.  Sadly, this had taken a little longer than expected due to the many checks that were being undertaken.

The council felt it was important that this group continues to be supported but felt that this level of spend could not continue. 

Following significant discussion, the council agreed to redistribute available funds from the youth work budget to the Tuesday Trailblazer budget in the sum of £2000.  This was on the understanding that everything effort was made to ensure that the “friends of” group was set up as a matter of urgency.
80/23. Any Other Business 

The was no further business to discuss 
81/23.
Date, time and venue of next meeting 

The next meeting of the community council will take place on the 9th November 2023, time to be confirmed within the community room at Moorland House.
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